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TOWN OF EPSOM

BUDGET COMMITTEE

JUNE 21, 2018
Present:  Marylou LaFleur-Keane, Chairman; Joni Kitson, Vice Chairman; Gary Kitson, Water District Representative; Len Gilman; Joyce Heck; Virginia Drew, Selectmen’s Representative; Dave Fiorentino; Penny Graham 
Not in Attendance:  Tony Soltani; Mary Frambach; Ralph Weeks; Bill Yeaton, School Board Representative
Other Attendees: Nancy Wheeler
Marylou opened the meeting at 6:30 PM.

Marylou noted that the first order of business is to elect a Chairman and Vice Chairman.

Len nominated Gary as Chairman.  Gary declined the nomination. 

Joyce nominated Marylou as Chairman, Dave seconded the motion.    The motion passed.

Gary nominated Joni as Vice Chairman, Joyce seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Minutes of January 22, 2018
The minutes of January 22, 2018 were reviewed and amended.

Gary motioned to approve the minutes of January 22, 2018 as amended, Len seconded the motion.  The motion passed with one abstention.

Information for the Budget Committee to be added to the Web Site was reviewed and discussed.  Marylou had members verify their contact information.
The liaisons were reviewed and assigned.
Penny noted that she is the Town Representative for the BCEP; she cannot be the Budget Committee Representative.  Len indicated he would like to be the Budget Committee Representative.  He discussed that the BCEP does not have a Budget Committee to develop its budget as it should have.  He noted that BCEP has a Charter that is not being followed.  Len noted as the Budget Committee representative he would not be a voting member of the BCEP Committee.

The newspaper article regarding the Pembroke Town budget having a surplus of over a million dollars was noted.  Surplus in budgets was discussed.  

The Highway Department has overspent the Reconstruction of Highway Line (01-4312.4-450). It will be revised with some expenses being moved to the Paving Line (01-4312.4-460).  Gary noted that over $250,000.00 has been spent in paving with no bids or contracts.  He noted that the question had been asked last the year as to how much paving would be completed this year.  
Gary noted that a resident on Towle Pasture asked the Road Agent who told him to repave the road. The Road Agent indicated who told him to do the work with the resident being told the Road Agent indicated he was told to do it.  Gary discussed that he was disappointed in that the Department Head and Selectmen that did not follow policy.
Gary noted they had been told the only paving to be completed this year was to be New Orchard Road.  Nancy noted that the paving line was added to the budget per a request.  She noted that other work was also completed so the entire bill was designated to the Reconstruction of Highways.

Gary noted that his point was that the Board of Selectmen and Kelly were not aware the paving was occurring.  He was concerned that there was a catch basin not working correctly with the water running by it.

Virginia noted that prior to her becoming a Selectman the Board of Selectmen changed Kelly’s title to Town Administrator.  She discussed that the three major Department Heads meet with Kelly who is give information to the Board of Selectmen.

Virginia noted she discussed a Road Advisory Committee with Gordon.  Gary noted Gordon does not want a Road Advisory Committee.

Len asked who is responsible when a change is being made from the original budget.  .  Virginia noted that when a department head makes a change they come before the Board of Selectmen.  She noted that the Road Agent feels he is following policy and he does not have to bring changes to the Board of Selectmen.
Gary discussed information that was discussed at a Board of Selectmen meeting.  Virginia noted that she recently attended a training and all towns have issues.  Gary reiterated it was a quarter of a million dollars being discussed.  Len discussed when a new ambulance was purchased the old ambulance was retained.  Len noted it was presented to the voters that the old ambulance was costing the Town money and needed replacement.  Then it was retained.

Virginia did not have any other discussion regarding the budget.  
Joni asked about the cost of printing of town reports, Nancy noted they changed companies and there were some problems.
Joni asked if this was the first year for fuel for the Highway Dept. building.  Nancy noted that this was the first year for the use of the in-floor heating for the building.  Joni noted that the first year it would be a guess.  Len noted there is propane for the in-floor heat with another overhead unit using oil.

Training money for the Police Department was discussed with Nancy noting that some of the money is for Officer training.

Penny verified that the $400.00 is in the training line for the Budget Committee members that would cover 4 members to attend the budget training in the fall.

Len had a document with information regarding tipping fees at BCEP.  He always felt BCEP should have a contract for tipping fees.  He noted that the Administrator obtained bids, but would not allow the committee see them without the names being redacted.  
Gary asked who the contract is with, Len noted Cassella.  Len noted that recycling does not make money, it costs more money.  Recycling was discussed.  
Penny noted that BCEP is also discussing charging for stickers.

The next meeting was scheduled for September 13.  Gary requested to have the budget sent to members prior to the meeting.
November 8th was selected as a date for the Board of Selectmen to present their budget to the Committee.
Virginia motioned to adjourn, Dave seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Marylou adjourned the meeting at 8:21 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Bosiak

Recording Secretary
LIAISON ASSIGNMENTS FOR 2018-19

	BCEP Transfer/Recycling Center
	Len Gilman



	Cemetery Trustees
	Gary Kitson



	Conservation Commission
	Joyce Heck



	Epsom Public School District
	Bill Yeaton



	Fire Department/Emergency Medical Services
	Penny Graham



	Emergency Management
	Penny Graham



	Highway Department
	Dave Fiorentino



	Parks Department/Swimming Lessons
	Dave Fiorentino



	Planning Board
	Mary Frambach



	Police Department
	Joni Kitson



	Public Library
	Mary Frambach



	Select Board
	Virginia Drew



	Town Clerk/Tax Collector
	Joni Kitson



	Village Water District
	Gary Kitson



	Welfare Office
	Joyce Heck



	Zoning Compliance/Zoning Board of Appeal
	Ralph Weeks
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